

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

November 2019

# EXEGUTIVE

#### President

Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

#### I.P.P.

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

#### 1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

#### 2nd Vice

Ron Mark (705)457-9559

#### Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

#### Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491 dj.Linton@live.ca

#### Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

#### Directors

Jim WILLIAMS
Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS
Eric MUELLER
Steven BERRY

#### **Auditors**

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

#### **Ambassador**

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com

### **Executive Meeting**

November 13, 2019 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion General Meeting

November 19, 2019 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

#### **ANNUAL CLUB ELECTIONS & INSTALLATION**

November 19th General Meeting will be our Annual Elections and Installation of Officers for 2020.

Any Noble that is running for Office and unable to attend must provide the Secretary with a Letter of Intent and copy of his Rameses card.

All Nobles attending must have their current Rameses card to be eligible to vote.

## FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies

We thank Noble Wayne and Lady Jewel Wiggins for a very interesting and informative presentation, from their trip to China at our October meeting. Your pictures and commentary made us feel like we were there too. We also thank the Ladies Auxiliary for another delicious meal.

Our cake sales are now underway, and we appreciate your help, Nobles, in getting this project completed.

Please check the dates and times of the parades coming up, also in this newsletter.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at our November meeting. Oriental Guide, Noble Joe Johnson, will be conducting our election at this time and we are looking forward to having him with us again.

Noble Charles Mullett President, Algonquin Shrine Club

# UPCOMING EVENTS

January 4, 2020 Rameses Election & Installations

#### **PARADES**

November 22nd Haliburton, ON 6:30 PM (start)

November 23rd
Minden, ON
11:30 AM
form up at Curling
Club & Fairgrounds

December 7th Bancroft, ON 2:00 PM

December 8th Wilberforce, ON 12:00 noon

December 14th Maynooth, ON 5:00 PM



## COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Barry CROSS
Wayne WIGGINS

**Dinners** Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Sean COOK
Ron MARK
Frank WILSON
Eric MUELLER

Housing Chairman Wayne WIGGINS

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Jim WILLIAMS

Cake Sales
Ron MARK
Todd GRAINGER
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON
Barry CROSS
Larry DONALDSON

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

#### **UNITS**

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

## "FROM THE DESK

**OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"** 

**Greetings Nobles:** 

As winter approaches new activities are on the horizon. Our election night provides us with an opportunity to elect a new executive to steer the ship for the next year. In addition we will soon be busy with Christmas cake sales and parades. I would encourage all to participate where they can in all of these activities.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb



## The Chaplain's Corner

Nobles and Ladies; Please accept my 3rd installment of the history and circumstance surrounding our Sovereign. This is copied from the Canadian Government site:

The Royal Anthem originated as a patriotic song in London, England, in 1745. Neither the author nor the composer is known. The anthem is performed officially in Canada in the presence of members of the royal family, as part of the Salute accorded to the Governor General and Lieutenant Governors and by Canadians at all types of ceremonies and events usually in concert with the national anthem "O Canada".

Several similar earlier airs exist in a manuscript of 1619 attributed to Dr. John Bull, an organist in the Chapel Royal during the reign of James I. In the same book is a song called "God Save The King," but the music is different.

For a long time the song was used as an expression of personal loyalty to the king and in translation it was used in Prussia, Denmark, and in Russia until 1833 when Czar Nicholas commissioned a new version. The tune has also been used in Sweden, Switzerland, Liechtenstein and the United States. While "O Canada" is the national anthem of Canada, "God Save the Queen" is our royal anthem.

Thank you, Vaughn Lloyd.



#### SICK AND VISITING

Lady Marjorie Davidson still recovering from her fall in June.